
 

 

Bushmead Primary School 

Newsletter  

15th July 2022 

Our Value for July is KINDNESS. 
            Our well-being theme this term is Being Active 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It looks like we are due for some super-hot weather on Monday & Tuesday.   

 Short breaks will be taken in shaded areas in the morning 
 Indoor play at lunch time 
 No vigorous exercise – PE lessons will be light yoga and indoors 
 Classes will move around on a rota to share the air conditioned spaces 
 Hydration - please make sure you send a water bottle to school 
 Hats & sunscreen are a must to and from school 
 Children can wear `loose` PE kit instead of uniform if it is cooler for them 
 No walking trips will take place 
 All after school clubs are cancelled on Monday & Tuesday 
 Year 6 trip on Monday will go ahead (it’s indoor and air conditioned) 
 Learning will be at a slow and steady pace! 
 If your child has a health condition that would be affected by the heat, please keep 
your child at home. 

The current DfE and Luton advice is that we stay open. We will continue to monitor and 
follow any additional advice should it change over the weekend. 
 
It has been a joy reading how successful children have been this year in the end of year reports. You 
will receive them via ParentMail today. Thank you to our teachers for writing such personal and 
informative reports and administration team for all their hard work getting them to you.  
 
The academic results across the school this year have exceeded our expectations given 
the disruption of the previous two years. Our end of KS2 results are above the provisional Luton and 
National averages – this is excellent! This is a credit to the resilience and determination of our children 
and the hard work of our dedicated staff.  Thank you. 
 
This week we had two fantastic Sports Days! They children’s sporting behaviour was wonderful and 
it was brilliant fun. Thank you for coming along and supporting the days. A big thank you to Mr 



 

Hendrickson, Mr Hilliard, Miss Glenister, Miss Dunne and Mr Scott for their organisation and efforts 
on the day. We have hundreds of photos – we will sort them and post them shortly! 
 

  
Please, please, please park responsibly. We have had a number of cars on and blocking 
our neighbours drives – particularly during sports days. This is of course unacceptable 
and very frustrating. If you must drive, please park a little further away and walk.  
 
 

 
Library Book Amnesty. Please check at home for any school books.  
Please return any books that have the Bushmead stamp or barcode.  A house 
point will be given for every returned book! 
 

 
Do join us after school on Thursday for the FOBS raffle draw and a few other 
summer treats. Including Gelato Heaven ice cream! 
 
We are looking for volunteers to join our FOBS team, if you can give a little 

time please email fobs@bushmeadprimaryschool.co.uk or call the school office. 
Additional help is always needed. 
 
 
Key dates: 

o 15th July - Reports to parents 
o 15.30 – 16.30 21st July - FOBS Summer Raffle event 
o 22nd July – Last Day of term 
o 1st & 2nd September school open for teacher training 
o Monday 5th September school begins for children 

 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
 
Joanne Travi  
Headteacher 
 
 
 

mailto:fobs@bushmeadprimaryschool.co.uk


 

 
 

National Book Tokens - please click HERE to nominate our school. 
Thank you. 

  

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=fb-teachers-schools-22&utm_content=nominate-your-school-text-and-image&fbclid=IwAR0mbUgnhqu428IeDic_378vBWa43-J3JgmcC2CLJYm-xaAMruNo6M4mmho#win-1000-for-your-schools-library---form


 

 



 

 
Illness 

 
Children are very tired at this time of year and can be susceptible to illness. We also have had a rise in COVID 
cases. Whilst we want children to be in school as much as possible, if your child is unwell please be cautious 
and test them for COVID before returning to school.  Here is guidance on other illnesses from the NHS. 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 

 
  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 

 
 
 

 
https://www.mecclink.co.uk/location?location=luton 

 

https://www.mecclink.co.uk/location?location=luton


 

  



 

Yanis is a Brazilian Ju-jitsu World Champion!  
What an incredible achievement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 
Year 4 walking on Bradgers Hill with the Wildlife Trust 

  



 

 

Year 1 at Wardown Park 
 

 



 

 
 

 
  



 

 

Design & Technology – Cooking in Year 3 
 
 

 
  



 

Year 4 have been looking at the work of Hannah Horn, the illustrator of their book The Explorer. The team sent her some 
examples of the children’s work and this is what she said….. 
 

Thank you so much for your message. Such a lovely message to receive! These pictures are beautiful and the 

children have done my illustrations and The Explorer proud  

 

I love the bold use of colour combined with the delicate pen and ink work and combining the wings with the sea 

life is brilliant! There’s so much movement in them and I love the fish’s facial expressions too! I'm currently 

working on a project for the Hampshire and Isle of Wight wildlife trust which is focusing on and promoting the 

sea life that are found in and around the Solent. So it’s such a brilliant coincidence that the children drew fish 

too. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to send me these. I really appreciate it and their artwork has made my 

day  

 

Hannah Horn 

 
  



 

Reception Sports Day 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

Clay in Year 3 
  



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
  



 

 
  



 

 
  



 

 
 

  



 

 



 

 
  



 

 



 

 



 

   



 

 
  



 

 


